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Dear Friends, 

As I am writing this newsletter article, I am sitting on the plane    
coming back from Chicago and the Union for Reform Judaism     
Biennial convention. Mike and I both had the amazing opportunity    
to attend this fantastic conference on behalf of CDT and were 
amazed at the breadth and depth of the learning we experienced.
We heard from the leaders of the Reform movement, brilliant      
scholars, and some of the Jewish world’s most creative and talented 

musicians. Oh . . . and we also  managed  to get some Chicago style pizza as well. 

The URJ Biennial is a place where we were challenged to think of the possibilities for 
our own synagogue’s growth and progress. We were asked the questions, and sought 
the answers, of how CDT was going to continue providing high level programming 
and relevant and inspiring worship, and how we can continue to transform who we 
are to continue to connect to each one of our members in meaningful ways. The
conference merely began a conversation in which I hope to engage with each of you 
over the coming months.   

As we are just coming out of Chanukah, a holiday whose name means “rededication,” 
now is the perfect time to rededicate yourself to CDT. If you haven’t been to services 
in a while, come worship with us. Open up to new learning and attend a Lifelong 
Learning class, join us at any of our upcoming social events, or do a mitzvah and    
engage with our social action committee and their holy work. 

I hope that in this New (secular) Year, we will all find ways to rededicate ourselves  
to our community as we continue to grow and deepen our relationships to CDT and  
to each other. 

B’ahavah, 

Rabbi Jordan 

Rabbinic Reflections 

An Interfaith Perspective 

Friday, January 31, 2020 at 7:30pm 

Rabbi Jordan has invited his friend and colleague,      
Dr. Shaun King, Senior Pastor, Johns Creek Baptist Church,      
to deliver the sermon. Come join us in prayer and learn from 
our neighbor and friend.  

As part of this pulpit exchange, Rabbi Jordan delivered the sermon at 
Johns Creek Baptist Church on December 29.   



 

 

Wow! As we enter the New Year, I am still amazed at all of the amazing Chanukah celebrations 

CDT just had, highlighted by our congregational Chanukah party and dinner. Thank you to our   

Director of Education, Molly Peled, who so ably planned and coordinated this wonderful                     

evening. This was truly an amazing evening, as more than 250 CDT members and friends            

came together for a night filled with music and songs, latkes, sufganiyot, a huge potluck, and 

the most creative  menorah-building contest I have ever seen. Cantorial Soloist, Mike Zuspan, 

led us in incredible  music and who was joined by The CDT Band featuring Joel Britan,        

Zohar Chen, and Preston Kerr. Thank you as well to Marty Duke, Gary Kerr, Annette Shulman, Lisa Oxman, 

and David Oxman, who sacrificed having their clothes smell like oil as they cooked hundreds of latkes for 

everyone to enjoy. Stacey Jahanfar, Ellie Rosen, and Sarah Rosen decorated the social hall and sanctuary for 

the festivities. The evening was capped off with a teaching from Rabbi Jordan and the lighting of the first       

candle together. And, finally, thank you to everyone who came to celebrate and contributed to our amazing                        

potluck dinner. I have never seen so much food at CDT. Check out this    

photo of the food table which stretched down the entire hallway. The amount 

of food alone signals a successful Jewish event in my opinion!  

We didn’t stop there! The CDT Sisterhood also had a Chanukah celebration 

with a delicious dinner and white elephant gift exchange. This was their                 

largest Chanukah party ever. The Primetimers also had a great time                     

celebrating in style with a special dinner celebration of their own. 

The Social Action Committee, in the spirit of the holiday season, donated 

more than 20 hand knit beanies and octopuses to the Northside Hospital 

NICU.  Thank you to everyone who contributed cookies and other baked 

items, so that we were able to deliver cookies to the Johns Creek Police                    

Department and donuts to the Johns Creek Fire Department.   

Another highlight from December was the annual 9th grade religious              

school field trip to the Paper Clips Holocaust Museum in Whitwell, Tennessee. If you are not familiar with   

the story behind this amazing 8th grade project at Whitwell Middle School dating back to 1998, I highly                   

suggest a visit or watching the documentary movie. Our entire 9th grade class, which was led by Mike Zuspan 

and Molly Peled, spent the weekend touring the area and of course spending time at the museum. Mike even 

led a Havdalah service in the hotel. Our oldest daughter, Sarah, was among the teenagers on the trip.                         

Normally when I ask her about an event she attends, I get the standard teenager response, “It was good.”     

However, after returning from this trip, I knew from her response, this was something very special. She                    

described to me an experience that was emotional, powerful, impressive, and inspiring. This is undoubtedly  

an experience that will stick with our teenagers for a long time to come.  

Last, but certainly not least, I want to update you on the CDT High Holy Days Appeal. It is true that we               

were not tracking to hit our goal this year. However, due to the generosity of the Slovin family and another 

anonymous family, I am proud to announce we have achieved 100% of target. I can’t stress how important 

this annual appeal is for the operations of CDT. We are so fortunate and thankful to our many donors.    
                 

B’Shalom, 

Dan 

Daniel Rosen, President 

President’s Message 
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Cantorial Soloist’s Message 

Shalom Chaveirim - Hello my friends! 

I hope you are all doing well and looking forward to a new secular year. How the time flies! 

This past December, Rabbi Jordan and I had the wonderful experience of attending the URJ Biennial      
conference in Chicago. There was a tremendous amount to take in and digest, but, to put it succinctly,      
it is fair to say that Reform Judaism today is vibrant, healthy, and innovative (ing!). On the flight back to       
Atlanta, I confess that I couldn’t help but feel excited about my return to CDT — about how I would take  
all that I had experienced —  the music, the learning sessions, the incredible plenaries, the unplanned but  
impactful conversations with colleagues and friends, the moving services, and so forth — and attempt to 
bring it to our congregation in a meaningful way. After all, that is why I went to Chicago — to bring back    
to our wonderful community the best that Reform Judaism has to offer, so that our community, our      
family, might become stronger, more connected to each other and the Jewish community as a whole,      
and filled with a deeper sense of our place and purpose in this world. As we enter a new secular year, I 
look forward to working as a community to incorporate some of what Rabbi Jordan and I experienced in 
Chicago, so that we can continue to strengthen our connections to each other and make our belonging to 
this wonderful congregation meaningful and enriching. 

Shalom, 

Mike Zuspan 
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https://www.dortamid.org/form/venice


Education Director’s Message 

Last month I had an amazing opportunity to chaperone the 9th grade class on their overnight trip to Tennessee.  

We spent the entire first day sightseeing, having fun and bonding! First we went to the Chattanooga Aquarium, 

had lunch sitting by the beautiful river, ate a traditional ‘Moon Pie’ snack, and of course did some shopping!  

We ate so much that the students preferred a late dinner, so we went first to the movies. Before the movie, 

Mike Zuspan, who is our 9th grade teacher in addition to being our Cantorial Soloist, ran a beautiful and   

memorable Havdalah service with all of us. The movie we saw was “Jojo Rabbit”, a parody on the Holocaust.  

We then continued to talk about the movie over a great dinner, and the kids couldn’t stop talking about it all 

night. I highly recommend that you all see the film. To end the day, we couldn’t go back to the hotel without a 

midnight snack from Ben and Jerry’s ice cream.   
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The next morning we woke up knowing that the day’s activity was the main purpose for this trip — a visit to 
the Paper Clips Project and Holocaust memorial in Whitwell Tennessee.  
 

In 1998, something amazing happened in the town of Whitwell, a small, rural community of fewer than 2,000 
people nestled in the mountains of Tennessee. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
  

Whitwell Middle School principal Linda Hooper asked language arts teacher Sandra Roberts and associate 
principal David Smith to begin a Holocaust education class that would be the basis for teaching tolerance  
and diversity in a voluntary after-school program. When the students, mostly white and Christian, struggled 
to grasp the concept and enormity of the six million Jews who died during the Holocaust, they decided to  
collect six million paper clips – one for each soul who perished. 

Why paper clips? The students’ research found that Norwegians wore paper clips as a silent protest and  
symbol of resistance against Nazi occupation during World War II. It was this simple idea that eventually,  
and quite unintentionally, turned into a worldwide phenomenon, drawing international media attention   
and letters of support from literally every continent. 

The “Paper Clips Project” extended over several years, and in 2001 the school dedicated a Children’s                  
Holocaust Memorial, which includes an authentic German railcar filled with a portion of the more than        
30 million paper clips they eventually collected. A moving documentary, entitled Paper Clips and originally 
released theatrically in 2004, captures how these students responded to lessons about the Holocaust and 
how a committed group of children and educators provided hope and inspiration to countless others around 
the globe. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  
Our 9th grade class had an uplifting experience full of hope that will last them for a life time. I am already 
getting excited about next year’s trip. I am a very lucky person that I get to do this with the students and also 
call it my job. Thank you CDT, and thank you to our amazing students who make it an honor to go with them! 
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Donations 

Many thanks — תודה רבה 

Rabbi’s Discretionary Fund 
Nancy & Stephen Mittler 
  — in memory of Joel Levy 

Richard Fiedel 
  — in memory of Pauline Fiedel 

Janet Levy 
  — in appreciation 

Barry & Dore Kaiser 
  — in memory of Sylvia Kaiser 

General Fund 
Laurie & Todd Greenberg and Family 
  — in memory of Frances Goldstein, Sylvia Kaiser, 

  Irving Kaiser, and Herbie Merlin 

Carol & Alan Kovar 
  — in memory of Joel Levy 
  — in memory of Richard Frontman 

Jeff & Meridith Kaiser 
  — in memory of Sylvia Kaiser 

Marci & Mike Risner 
  — in memory of Sophie Steinberg 

Carlton Middleton 
  — in memory of Richard Frontman 

Patsy & Wayne Huey 
  — in memory of Joel Levy 

Lynn & Brad Elster 
  — in memory of Mark Elster 

Michele & Brian Redmond 

Susan Grossman 

Building Fund 
Alan & Shelly Pomerance 
  — in memory of Ernest Pomerance 

Danny Warren 
  — in memory of Terry and Harold Warren 

Sol & Lisa Danzig 
  — in memory of Abraham Danzig 

Tzedakah Fund 
Jill Neporent Heske 
  — in memory of Dr. Lewis and Arlene Neporent 

Gan Tamid (Garden) Fund 
Lesley Radov 
  — in memory of Joel Levy 
  — in memory of Adrienne Brenner 

Jackie & Larry Berger 
  — in memory of Joel Levy 

Social Action Fund 
Betty & Ron Kurtz 
  — in memory of Ida Dochen 

Security Fund 
Leslie Penuel 
  — in memory of Joel Levy 

Yahrzeit Fund 
Sharon Rocco 
  — in memory of Bernice Cohan 

Oneg Fund 
Bonnie & Ron Harvey 
  — in memory of Mildred M. Olson

High Holy Days Appeal / #GivingTuesday 
Linda Barton 

Michelle & Bryan Debowsky 

Steven & Lynn Ginsburg 

Suzanne & David Grosswald 

Jack & Patricia Kingston 

Ken Kurzweil 

Beverly & Tom Mahone 

  — in memory of Marvin Finkelstein,

 Harvey Friedman, Lawrence Herman, 

 Faye Siegel, and Richard Frontman 

Lisa & Ian Oxman 

Stacey Ricks 

Rita & Howie Rubenstein 

Natalie Shakhnovsky 

Jodi & Steve Wolfe 



Sisterhood 
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Our Bar Mitzvah 

Noah Boaz — January 11, 2020 

Noah is a seventh-grade honor student at Vickery Creek Middle School and has multiple
hobbies, including taking care of animals, building things, soccer, airsoft, and cooking. He         
enjoys spending time with his mother and father along with his older brother Nathan, his 
younger sister Isabella, his dog Max, and his two hamsters Edel and Feedle. Noah has an
extremely witty sense of humor and is able to do amazing impressions. While entertaining
us with his talent, he also concocts gourmet entrees and desserts that impress anyone lucky 
enough to be his taste tester. His mother feels very fortunate when the mood strikes him to
be in the kitchen. Noah also makes gourmet food for his dog, Max. 

His great love for animals is manifested in his bar mitzvah tikkun olam/social action project for which he is     
a volunteer in the puppy nursery at Canine Assistance and goes on outings with the dogs to train them. He 
also has developed and built elaborate structures for his hamsters, which  keep them entertained for hours.  

Noah has a great sense of family and is very close to his grandparents and cousins, too. We are extremely 
proud of Noah and look forward to helping him continue to grow and mature into a young man who pursues 
and achieves his goals. 



Empty Nesters 

Click here to RSVP! 

Coming Attraction 
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https://www.dortamid.org/form/Mainevent
https://www.dortamid.org/event/cdts-spring-gala-.html
https://www.dortamid.org/event/cdts-spring-gala-.html
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Men’s Club 

https://www.superbowlsquares.org/Dortamid54


Primetimers 

The Primetimers had a fun evening celebrating Chanukah at Dor Tamid on December 14.  

The food was plentiful and good conversations ensued throughout the evening. We also   

shared a gift-giving moment together. Thank you to all who came to share the miracle of     

Chanukah. A special thank you to Harriet Jacobs for chairing this event. 

Our next event . . . 

. 

Some of our upcoming events . . .  

Sunday, April 26 — Tour of the Atlanta History Museum and Cyclorama 

Sunday, May 17 — Kosher Deli Night at CDT — Harriet Jacobs to chair with the help of Linda Mallin. 

These are our current planned events. In order to add more programs, we do need volunteers to chair 

or help plan them. If you have any other suggestions for activities or would like to chair or help plan 

them, please email me at moved2ga@bellsouth.net or call 404-668-1135. 

Carol Kovar 
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mailto:moved2ga@bellsouth.net


Rabbi Jordan at  
The Cohen Home 

You are invited to join Rabbi Jordan as 

he leads a monthly Shabbat service at 

The Cohen Home for the residents.  

Join together at 2:30 pm as we sing 
and pray on the following dates. 

January 10 — February 7 — March 6   
April 17 — May 8 

Attention College Students 
As you prepare to go back to school for the spring 
semester, please make sure that we have your   
updated contact information. Send your name, 
school address, email, and phone number to 
rwarnick@dortamid.com.   

We want to make sure we can stay in touch! 

Nominating Committee 

Ashley Chenault, Kathleen Sable, Marty Duke, Vicki Levine, and I have been given the privilege of      
nominating a slate for the 2020-2021 CDT Board of Directors. It is a great honor to serve on the board, 
as anyone who serves has the privilege of ensuring the health and stability of our community. The 
board represents the members of the congregation, works with the Rabbi to set goals, and makes sure 
that decisions made are fiscally responsible and within the scope of our mission statement.  

Below is a list of board positions. Although not every position is open, we want to share with you the 
full list. I encourage you to consider this opportunity to serve our community. If you are interested, or 
would like to nominate a fellow congregant, please email me by January 31 at Jodi.Rosa@yahoo.com.  

Board positions include: 

President 

COO 

VP of Operations 

VP of Education 

Secretary 

Past President (will be filled by outgoing President, Dan Rosen) 

Membership Trustee 

Ways and Means Trustee 

Ritual Trustee 

Trustee at Large  

Sisterhood Representative (Appointed by the Sisterhood) 

Men’s Club Representative (Appointed by the Men’s Club) 

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me at 678-522-9808. To quote the late 
Mr. Rogers, “Please won’t you be my neighbor” or, in board talk, “Please won’t you consider the     
opportunity!” 

Jodi Rosa 

VP of Education 

Nominating Committee Chair 
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mailto:rwarnick@dortamid.com


Social Action 

There is so much we can do as a congregation to make the world a better place.  

ZABAN PARADIES CENTER (ZPC) — Only one date left, so please let us know if you can help on March 18th. 
It’s a very rewarding experience. Take your child, grandchild, friends, or spouse with you. This is a great      
Bar/Bat Mitzvah project. 

The Zaban Paradies Center assists couples transitioning from homelessness to resettlement and 
independence by providing shelter, basic necessities, and counseling services.      

CDT provides and serves dinner to the residents on specific dates throughout the year. 

Contact Lesley Radov  @ lradov85@gmail.com to reserve this date. 

HOMES AGAINST HUNDER — Our next pick-up date will be January 12th.  If you want to have us pick up at    
your home, email Jackie Berger at jackieb.berger@gmail.com to let her know. Please place your bags outside 
by 8:30AM. If you prefer to bring your donations of non-perishable food to CDT, please place them in the 
barrels. (NO glass containers in the bags picked up or in the barrels).  

Remember, there are families who are in need of food. Please give generously and with your heart, if you are 
able. Perhaps even ask friends if they can gather some food for you to donate. Some families have had their 
neighborhoods donate food. What a great idea!  

BEANIES FOR PREMATURE BABIES — I made our first delivery on 
December 12th to the Northside Hospital NICU in Sandy Springs. 
Thank you to our group of volunteers who crocheted and knitted 
beanies and octopuses. We are looking forward to making more   
and are asking congregants who crotchet or knit to help us fulfill   
this need. We can provide an easy pattern. Contact Sharon Rocco 
at srocco1951@gmail.com .   

Just a reminder, THE HUNGER WALK, is scheduled for the afternoon 
of March 15th in the afternoon.  Paula Bloom is asking to meet with 
our congregation teens and have one co-chair with her. This would 
be a wonderful Bar/Bat Mitzvah project. If you are interested      
contact your Social Action Committee for more details.   

Shalom, 

Sharon Rocco 
Chairperson 
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Tikkun Olam — עולם תיקון

Repair the World

mailto:lradov85@gmail.com
mailto:ackieb.berger@gmail.com
mailto:srocco1951@gmail.com
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BEANIES FOR PREMATURE BABIES 

Winter is coming, and we are looking for congregants who crotchet or knit to make     
beanies — and octopuses, too — for premature babies in the Northside Hospital NICU. 

Please help us fulfill this need.  

You can make them at home on your own time and bring them to CDT. 
For more information and to receive the pattern instructions,     

contact Sharon Rocco at srocco1951@gmail.com 

OR 

If you are looking for some camaraderie 
while working on any of your projects, 

join us for our monthly get-togethers. 
Want to learn more?  

Contact Leslie Penuel at   
ljpenuel1@gmail.com or 770-853-2496.   

Next get-togethers:  

Thursdays, January 9 and February13 

1:00-3:00PM at CDT 

mailto:srocco1951@gmail.com
mailto:ljpenuel1@gmail.com


For Our Youngest People 
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Join Us for  

PLAY TAMID 

and  

TOT SHABBAT 
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Caring Committee 

At any moment you may find yourself, your family, or your friends in need 
of a  helping hand, and the CDT Caring Committee is here for you!  Acts of 
loving kindness are our specialty, and we are here for congregants who 
may need help getting through difficult situations.   

      The Caring Committee’s ability to help starts with you!  If you or someone 
you know could use some support, please reach out to us and let us know what’s going on. We will 
work closely with Rabbi Jordan and the staff to help us be successful in providing for the needs of 
our congregants. Our committee’s goal is to reach out to every congregant who may need us!   

If you or someone you know is mourning, undergoing surgery, recovering from an accident or illness, 
or has something going on in your/their life and could use our assistance, please contact the CDT 
office (770-623-8860), Rabbi Jordan directly (770-623-8860), or Leslie Fox, Caring Committee Chair 
(678-296-4646), and let us know. It’s so important that we, as a congregational community, care for 
one another.  

If you have any questions, or would like to be a part of the Caring Committee please let us know. 

Leslie Fox 
Caring Committee Chair 
678-296-4646

Lifelong Learning 

An In-Depth Look at the Basics of Judaism 

On select Shabbat mornings, join Rabbi Jordan as he digs deep into the Basics of Judaism.  
We will explore the history, liturgy, customs, and holidays that make up our Jewish tradition, 
religion, and community. All classes begin at 9:00am.  

1/11/20 Purim, Tu Bishvat, and Minor Festivals 

2/8/20 Jewish Prayer II (The Amidah) 

2/22/20 Jewish Prayer III (Aleinu and Kaddish 

2/29/20 Jewish Prayer IV (Kabbalat Shabbat) 

3/7/20 Jewish Prayer V (Blessings) 

3/14/20 Pilgrimage Festivals III (Pesach 

4/18/20 Israeli Holidays 

4/25/20 Pilgrimage Festivals IV (Shavuot) 

Torah Study 

Join Rabbi Jordan each Wednesday at 11:00AM 
for our great weekly discussions as we continue 

our study of the Torah.   

Be sure to check the CDT calendar on our 
website for any changes to the schedule. 

An Interfaith Perspective 
January 31, 7:30PM — During our Shabbat service, 

Dr. Shaun King, Senior Pastor at Johns Creek     
Baptist Church, will deliver the sermon. 

An Introduction to Mussar     
Sundays, February 2 and 23, 9:30AM 

Taught by Rabbi Harvey Winokur, Rabbi Emeritus, 
Congregation Kehillat Chaim 
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In the Community 
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Our Advertisers 
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Visit us on the web to see how it works 

Dan@djrphotography.com 

 

Daniel Rosen, Owner 

CDT Member 

404.900.0675 

 
JAC is a multicultural Childcare Facility located at 

Congregation Dor Tamid in Johns Creek.  
 

At JAC students learn about different cultures,  
languages and traditions. Students learn to be more inde-

pendent, more creative and social. Though the school 
year has already started, it’s not to late to  

enroll your child. Call now to find out about any  
promotions we are running.  

At JAC your child will learn in  
Hebrew and English!  

 
Schedule your tour today at 770.321.8484  

(ext:1 or 3)  
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2019-20 Board of Directors and Staff 

    Staff        
 
Senior Rabbi          Jordan M. Ottenstein, RJE 
Cantorial Soloist        Mike Zuspan 
Education Director         Molly Peled 
Executive Director           Stacey Jahanfar 
Administrative and       Ruthanne Warnick 
      B’nai Mitzvah Coordinator    
Custodial Staff        Stacey Bell, Mo Alqaraghuli 
CDTTY Advisors        Jaime & Eric Benson 
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  Executive Committee 
           
 President         Dan Rosen   
 COO Art Criden    
 Finance VP        Mitch Skyer   
 Operations VP      Doug Katz    
Education VP         Jodi Rosa                                   

 Marketing VP         Justin Blackman            
 Secretary      Jackie Berger                 
 Presidential Appointee  Rob Lederman 

Trustees 
  
 Fundraising/Campaigns     Scott Brown 
 Ritual              Sherry Nemiroff 
 Membership           Rachel Allen 
 Trustee-at-Large         Ashley Chenault 
 Trustee-at-Large        Denise Deitchman 
 Sisterhood          Lisa Danzig 
 Men’s Club          Larry Benator 

 




